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JACKSONVILLE

HUMAN RIGHTS
COMMISSION






JHRC Communications Committee
December 2, 2010
3:00 p.m.
Minutes

Commissioners Present: 
Michele L.A. Rollins, Chair; Isabelle Lopez and Dan O’Connor
Commissioners Absent:

Staff Present:  Charlene Taylor Hill, Executive Director


Linda Grant-Hunter, Assistant Director



Joan Dolbear, Secretary

I. Call to Order


Committee Chair Michele Rollins called the meeting to order at 3:00 p.m.
II. Old Business
A. Update on E-blasts

Ms. Hill shared that the addresses for the List-Serve have been entered into the system and that ITD is in processing of formatting the newsletter.  Training has taken place for the staff and testing will test place during December.  We should be ready to distribute the first E-Blast in January 2011.

B. Meeting with City Boards and Commissions

Ms. Hill stated that she was invited to make a presentation at the Mayor’s Council on Elder Affairs.  The Council was interested in learning more about the work of the Commission and asked numerous questions about how we handle investigations.  Some members shared issues that they experienced with local employers and sensing they were not hired because of their age.  Ms. Hill shared with the Council the Commission’s desire to meet with the Boards and Commissions like the Mayor’s Commission on the Status of Women, the Disability Council, etc.
III. New Business

A. Building Media Relationships – Melissa Ross, Guest

The Committee Chair introduced Melissa Ross, Producer/Host of First Coast Connect (Radio 89.9).  Ms. Ross was asked to share insights into what the Commission would do to better interact with the media.  She offered the following suggestions:
· Continue to do what we’re doing now . . . meeting with local reporters and producers.

· Use social media outlets, i.e. FaceBook (if possible) to reach a broader audience quickly.

· Alert media contacts when a special event is scheduled.  Identify a special “human interest” angle to get attention.

· Identify personal stories that can be shared about how the Commission has helped a member of the community; the media likes “human interest” stories.

Ms. Ross indicated her willingness to assist and stated she would be responsive to calls from the Executive Director regarding projects the Commission maybe working on.  The members thanked Ms. Ross for taking the time to meet with them. 

B. Media Coverage re: Commissioner Parvez Ahmed
The committee discussed how (and/or if) the Commission should respond to the media coverage of Commissioner Ahmed has been receiving based on the continuing allegations made by members of ACT for America.  The committee agreed that the Commission should speak out in support of Commissioner Ahmed.  Ideas discussed included:  holding a press conference and/or writing a letter to the Editorial Board of the Florida Times-Union (which would include the signatures of all the Commissioners.)

Ms. Hill will contact Misty Skipper, Director of Communications and Ben Pennymon, Public Information Officer to get their advice on the best approach to take in this situation.

IV. Next Steps

The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, January 6, 2011 at 3:00 p.m.

V. Adjournment
Meeting adjourned by at 4:00 p.m. 
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